GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

7/6/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Jay Mappus, Sally Nicholson, Duke Spinelli, Scott McCrary, Charles Lyle, Danielle, Bo Campbell, Lori Toms, Scott Ogle, Steve Yetman, Tim St. Clair,
Members:
Ty Houck, Kim Morgan, Donna Navarro. Boone Toms, Rich Mead

Meeting called to order 6:10 P.M.
· Welcome to all who made this meeting.

· Kim Morgan – USAPro Volunteer Coordinator spoke to the Board. Kim has met with the city officials regarding help for the USAPro race in August. Course marshals are needed. Those who volunteer will receive a T-shirt, lunch and might win a raffle. 200 people are needed. A motion was introduced to set up a task force to come up with ideas for getting volunteers to help. This would include brand recognition for the Spinners. Task force is: Bill Dingledine, Duke Spinelli, Sally Nicholson, Charles Lyle and Kim Morgan. Task force will report back at the next meeting with recommendations for obtaining the necessary volunteers. Motion introduced and passed. 
· Donna Navarro – Greenville Spinners member. Donna came to the meeting to share her experiences with riding out at Donaldson.  Concerns include the safety, ride leadership and community perception. Donna mentioned that riders often overtake newer riders and do not announce that they are coming by which leads to confusion and some rider fear. Good experiences for newer riders would go a long way in helping relationships with the club. Tim St. Clair suggested a task force to address ride leadership, safety and community perception ideas. This task force would be comprised of one board member and the rest club members and that they would solicit suggestions and ideas and then present them to the board. Scott Ogle would chair this task force.  Motion introduced and passed
· Steve Yetman – Steve has requested Board approval for the Greenville Spinners to be the sponsor for club Brevet’s. Contact has already been made to the Spartanburg Freewheelers but no response has been received from them. Steve will contact the Freewheelers once more and ask if they were interested. If not, the Board has stated that they would be approve that the Spinners would sponsor the Brevet’s and would supply insurance to the events. Motion introduced and passed
· Ty Houck – Greenville County Recreation Department. Ty was on hand to provide information on the Swamp Rabbit Trail. Jay Mappas proposed that the Spinners might think about sponsoring a ½ mile section of the trail at a cost of $2,640 and a mile marker at the cost of $350 plus a $100 a year maintenance fee. Discussion was brought up that unprotected funds for the club are limited at this time. However, there is money that can be used for this if approved. It was also discussed that a fund raiser might be a viable solution and that club matching funds could also be used. Other options might be to purchase more markers instead of part of the trail. This would provide more visible branding of the club. A motion was introduced to table this discussion until the next meeting. It should also be noted that this topic was met with a favorable response. Motion introduced and passed. .
· Jay Mappus had previously sent out an insurance summary to the board members. Tim St. Clair has asked that point #7 be added to the By Laws and that point #8 regarding weather cancellation also be added to the By Laws. Tim St. Clair will review the By Laws and advise on what needs to be done to change them. It was noted that any changes to the By Laws must be voted on by the membership. It was decided that Lori Toms will make the decision on whether the Donaldson ride will be cancelled due to weather by 4:30 on the Tuesday and that notification will be sent by Yahoo email. 
· Tim St. Clair and Scott McCrary presented the final Cyclist’s Code of Conduct to the board and asked that the Greenville Spinners be supportive in endorsing this code. A motion was introduced that the Spinners do so. Motion introduced and passed. .
· Tour Tuesday’s will be held at Wild Wings. Flyers have been sent to all bike stores in the area.
· Greenville Spinners window decals – Charles Lyle has developed a design and submitted for review. There are 3 choices for decals. 1) a 4” round static decal, 2) a 4” round adhesive sticker decal, and 3) a 5 ¾ round magnet decal. A vote was held to decide on which decal to offer this year. The 4” round static decal was chosen. Charles Lyle has taken the lead and will order these asap. 1000 decals will be ordered immediately and each member will receive a free decal. If a member wants more than one then they may purchase for $2 each. Motion introduced and passed.
· The annual picnic is slated for August 22nd. The Board had already approved $500 to be used for the picnic. 

· Bo Campbell is still working on the Safety Foundation By Laws. Bo will continue to keep the board posted of the progress.

· It was requested that the Web Site issues be placed on an agenda in the near future. 

· Duke stated that the Tuesday Night Family Fun Rides are being held the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month. They start in the Whole Foods Market parking lot off of Woodruff road. 
· Sally Nicholson provided a P$L statement through the month of May. It was noted that there is approximately $11,000 of unrestricted funds at this time. 

· Scott McCrary – 1) stated that the County Sheriffs department received 400 copies of the new rules change. 2) There are 2000 Bike Tags ready to go out in both English and Spanish. He is working with the retailers in hopes of getting tags on all bikes. 3) Scott stated that Blake Sanders is working on the paving plans in hopes of paving plans are shared in advance so suggestions and comments can be made before work is started.
· Danielle has accepted the position of Membership. She reported that we now have 568 members of the Spinners.   
· Sally Nicholson has asked that for any one who is making deposits, please make sure that you write on the deposit your name and what the deposit was for. This will ensure timely and correct book keeping.
· Scott Ogle – G Magazine is interested in doing a write up of the Tour de Leaf. Ken Drescher will provide the needed information.
· Bo Campbell – Race team is doing well. There were 68 riders who participated in the June TT. Cook out and swap meet went well.

· Lori Toms – This year 318 helmets have been passed out. Safety Foundation is still looking for ideas to better reach the community. 
· Jay Mappus speaking for Ken Drescher – The Caesar’s Head Slog Fest is in full swing. An out and back ride to Abbeville is in the planning stages with others to possibly follow if successful. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45
